
2220 E College Ave Appleton, WI 54915 
920-734-9643   Fax: 920-882-8978     
www.goodsheplutheran.net 

Regular Office Hours: 
Monday—Friday 8:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

Email: goodshep@gslchurch.net 

 

 elcome to worship at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church; Celebrating 60 years in God’s Love and 
Service (1962-2022). We are happy you have joined us for worship. May your worship of the living Lord 

enrich your faith and fill your life with lively hope and everlasting joy. If you are a guest, we pray that your 

The  Pen 

May 15th, 2022 

2022 Theme:  

“Unity in the Body 

of Christ” based on 

Ephesians 4:1–6   

AVAILABLE FOR YOUR USE 

• Assisted Listening 
Devices: These can be 
used with or without hearing 
aids. Please ask an elder. 

• Large-print Bulletins are 
available in the back of the 
sanctuary or ask an elder 
and they will assist you in 
getting what you need. 

• Restrooms are located to 
the north of the sanctuary, 
before the gym on the right 
side at the end of the 
hallway . 

• Pew cushions if you are in 
need of pew cushions 
please ask the elder to get 
you one. They are in the 
usher’s room. 
 

IF YOU ARE NEW TO GOOD 
SHEPHERD 

Visitor cards (bright yellow) 
have been placed in the 
racks in the back of the 
pews. If you are a visitor to 
Good Shepherd, please fill 
out a card and drop it in the 
offering plate. If you are a 
visitor and plan to partake in 
communion, please fill out 
the back of the card as well.  
 
Our Church Bulletin, 
Newsletter & Calendar are 
on our website at 
www.goodsheplutheran.net. 
Our Services are available 
on our YouTube Channel 
at https://www.youtube.com/
channel/
UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr
1SOw  
 
The Lutheran Hour is aired 
on KAWZ 88.7 at 9 a.m. or 
WRVM 101.5 FM or Sirius 
XM 131 at 10 a.m. on 
Sunday mornings. 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD LOVES 
CHILDREN 

• Nursery is available but no 
longer staffed. 

• Children’s coloring bulletins 
are provided during worship 
services for Ages 3+ . 
Please ask an usher for one 
if needed. 

PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH: Prayers for our Boards and leadership at our church, along 
with all of those getting installed this Sunday.  
 

PRAYERS FOR OUR CONGREGATIONAL FAMILIES: Each week we will be lifting up our family members in 
prayers. Please take your bulletin news home so you can pray for the families during the week. We will be listing 
every family in the congregation up in prayer during the year.  
 

 Cal & Cathy Tesch, Carter, Cami 

 Heather Winters, Cole Hernandez 

 Patrick Babino 

PIG ROAST SAT. JUNE 11TH Hosted by the 60th anniversary committee. 5:30pm  Supper 
7:00 pm Campfire fun (smores' and campfire songs), The Good Shepherd firepit will be 
in place and ready for its debut! You don't want to miss it! 
$7.00 per person or $20 per family (immediate family only, please) 
 
*Pulled pork sandwiches 
*Potato salad 
*Calico baked beans 
 
Water and lemonade provided. Please bring your own  
non-alcoholic beverages and lawn chairs. 
Sign-up sheet in hallway and Registration box is located in the 
office for your payment. 
Deadline to register is May 29th. If there's inclimate weather on June 
11th, we will eat in the gym. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Anne Gruett (920)427-7372 

SUNDAY MORNING ADULT BIBLE CLASS: 9:20 A.M. COMMUNITY 
ROOM  

•MAY 15TH: CALLED CHRISTIAN: The Church in Antioch Grows Acts 
9:26–31; 11:19–30  
 

SUNDAY EVENING YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY: Meets Sunday evenings at 6:00pm here 
at Good Shepherd. For more information contact Ryan Neumeier at 
ryanneumeier1@gmail.com or Melissa Hanson at  melhanson1975@hotmail.com  

 
WEDNESDAY MORNING MEN’S BIBLE AND BREAKFAST 6:30 a.m. AT PERKINS on 
E.COLLEGE 
 
WEDNESDAY MORNING WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY: This class meets at 9:00am in room 3. If 
you are interested in joining this study please contact The church office.  
 
WEEKLY ONLINE BIBLE STUDY: Dig deeper into God’s Word anytime via Bible study 
online at our YouTube channel beginning at NOON on EVERY Wednesday! https://
www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL meets at 9:15 a.m. Sunday mornings 
 
YOUTH BIBLE STUDY Sunday Night in the Youth room from 6 to 8 
p.m. 8th—12th grades 
 
VBS  
Join us starting Sunday JUNE 5th at 9:20 am, for our 10 week 
Vacation Bible school hour. We will do fun activities, crafts, and 
lessons from TREE OF LIFE 

Sermon Focus for this week:  
May 15th: “I will see you again” 
Text: John 16:12-22 
May 22nd: “Take heart”   
Text: john 16:22-33 

* Variety of salads 
* Veggie tray 
* Cookies 

AUDIO/VISUAL TRAINING 
WHEN: Thursday, May 12th following 6:30 Worship Service 
Sunday, May 15th following 10:30 Worship Service 
WHAT: David will go through a step by step training on how to setup and use the 
Screens as well as the Live Stream.  
WHY: We need volunteers to assist and sign up to run Screens and or Live Stream 
during worship. (These are separate, you will NOT be asked to do BOTH at once.) 
WHERE: We will be in the Sanctuary following the worship services.  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCpvj7OsWTNOyNHngUGr1SOw


CHOIR:  We will have one more practice on Wednesday, May 18th as we prepare to 
sing on May 22nd (8 & 10:30am). 
  
HANDBELLS: We will practice once more on Tuesday, May 17th as we prepare to play 
on Thursday May 19th (6:30pm)  
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: Thank you to all the students who sang and played bells this year!! We appreciate their hard 
work and dedication in the music program this year. 
 
Contact info: Jacob Erdman 
Email: jerdman@gslchurch.net 
Phone (Office): 920-734-9643    Ext. 112 

SCRIP UPDATE: Scrip Status: Sales (4/4/2022 to 5/1/2022) were: $8,465; Gross Earnings were: $342.  
Thank you for your support! 

If you’d like to know more about ordering SCRIP or what we offer you can pick up information in the church 
office.  
 

*Please note: The Great Lakes Scrip Company website is soon going to change their name from “ShopWithScrip” 
to “RaiseRight”. We will inform you of the timing of change when we know it is happening. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Darwin Hanson (920) 740-2440 or Karen Hanson  
(920) 740-4918 or email us at DarwinHanson@Centurytel.net 

HUMANCARE CARE CORNER 
“Cared for by Christ, we care for all others” 
We are part of God's redistribution team. 

Please consider at least one of these opportunities  
to share your blessings! 

 

• Sign up to help make/buy something for a COTS meal 
Look for the COTS sign up in the coatroom 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT:  

“All of us can learn good stewardship by 
enacting the following: Spend Less than You 
Earn, Give Generously, Avoid Debt, Plan for 
Financial Margin, and Set Long Term Goals.”  

–Ron Blue 

HELP NEEDED - a single mom is in need of a babysitter for her 3-year old daughter, 
for 4 hours on Saturday and Sunday mornings. If you can help her out, or know of 

someone who can, please contact Adel Thiede at 920-731-2572 or email 
gathiede@gmail.com. 

Bauer Georgine  
Drager Alison 
Kobs Jean 
Rice William R. 
Schumacher Jessica  
Smith Don 
Boreson Jayden R. 

Stephany Jennifer L. 
Stock Samuel J. 
Kraft James T. 
Van Thiel Matthew  
Bruss Jennifer 
Krisher Kendra A. 
Setzer Bryan 

Steinike Kevin B. 
Voigt Aaron N. 
Elliott Lynn 
Gates Dawn M. 
Halada Abigail F. 
Pennebecker Catianna  

Schiltz Sophia A. 

Sonnleitner L. J. 
Zabel Barbara A. 
Laurent Suzanne M. 
Pannier Pauline P. 
Whalley Jenna C. 
Gasper Melissa 
Krebsbach Lola 

May 15-21 

DAILY BIBLE READINGS  

ACOLYTE VOLUNTEERS:               SCREENS VOLUNTEERS: 

* Log into the church website to view the schedule there. The schedules may not reflect updates or changes if there 
were conflicts in the volunteers days/times, Thank you! 

 

VOTERS’ MEETING UPDATE: At the Spring Voters’ Meeting last Sunday, members heard the latest updates from 
each of the boards and on the new electronic sign on College Avenue and plans for continuing the celebration 
of our 60th anniversary. These officers and Council members will be installed on Sunday, May 15th at the 10:30 
service: 
 

Vice President: Jon Podvin 
Secretary:  Jane Plamann 
Treasurer:  Krista Nigbor 
Bd. of Elders:  Hal Neitzel 
Bd. of Family Ed:  Michelle Miller 
 

Three positions are vacant:  President and Chairs for the boards of Endowment and Trustees.  Please prayerfully 
consider how you might fill one of these positions. 

Calendar this week: 

Bd. of Finance:  Jim Wacker 
Bd. of Human Care:  Bonnie Ebbesen 
Bd. of Outreach:  Cindy Reinhold 
Bd. of Stewardship:  Debby Suchyta 
Financial Secretaries:  Liz Podvin, Tim Thiede and Jim Wacker (interim) 

mailto:gathiede@gmail.com

